Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21696 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, Wa  98826

509-763-3034

Minutes

February 3, 2010

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Vice President, Marlene Rispen at 7:07pm. with 20 members present.  

MINUTES:  Karen motioned to approve December minutes, seconded by Barb W. and passed.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Beginning balance on December 1 $15,095.66.  Total income $3849.31.  Total expenses $328.98. The Income from the Pancake Breakfast was $3429.31. Expenses were $$349.06. Profit from the breakfast was $3080.25. Ending balance on December 31 $18.615.99.  JoAnn. motioned to approve a bill submitted by Kathy G. for the breakfast.  Plain Grocer did not charge us for the meat.  The motion was seconded by Becky and the motion was carried.  JoAnn motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report and was seconded by Barb W. and carried.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Chief Rod informed the group of Ray Zufall’s passing.  He was one of the original commissioners for our district.  He asked that his ashes be spread in our area and Rod will make sure that happens.  Bill Gibbs’ parents passed away recently and the service is on the 13th.  

The boot was passed at the recent Dog Sled Races and $595.00 was raised for the Fire Department.  

Two new engines have been ordered from Rosenbauer and should arrive by the end of the year.  Two of our older engines will be sold. Rod passed around a drawing of what the new ones will look like.  

Our annual banquet is the 17th.  Social hour is at 5:30 with dinner at 6:30.

Rod took questions from the floor.  
Liz and Nancy received their name tags!  Jo received her new one.  

Jacque share with the group that one of our members is ill and in need or our help.  She needs a microwave and blender right now, but anything the members can do would be appreciated. 
NEW BUSINESS: Food amounts were discussed for next year’s breakfast.  This year there was ham and eggs left over. Pat has made notes on all this information for next year.  Discussion on our new ticket system is tabled until Martha is here to discuss
her findings.

 Becky would like to see us use a nice shiny boot for donations at the door next year

because the can was bypassed by most attendees

 Ev will send a thank you note to the Gibbs’ for their food donations and to Squirrel Tree for their placemat donation.  

Bob presented a bill to Karen for nametags.  Karen moved to pay the bill and was seconded by Nancy.  The motion was carried.  

Karen moved to give the Fire Department $16,000.00 which would leave us with $2500.00.  Barb W. seconded and the motion was carried.  

Ev motioned to adjourn and was seconded by Pat.  The motion was carried and Vice President Marlene Rispen adjourned the meeting at 7:47pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, March 3 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Kelly, Secretary.

